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Amanda Mckenzie

From: Curt Melcher

Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2017 5:40 PM

To: Amanda Mckenzie; Michelle Tate; Ed Bowles; Chris Kern
Subject: Fwd: Upcoming Meeting

Attachments: March 14 Letter To OFWC.pdf

For the Commission meeting

CM

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

-------- Original message -----——-

From: SEN Girod <Sen.FredGirod(@state.or.us>
Date: 3/15/17 4:38 PM (GMT-08:00)

To: MELCHER Curt <Curt.Melcher@state.or.us>
Subject: Upcoming Meeting

Director Melcher,

Attached please find a letter related to the upcoming meeting of the Oregon Fish and Wildlife Commission.

Thank you,

Lori

Lori Brown
Chief of Staff
Senator Fred Girod




FRED GIROD

STATE SENATOR

DISTRICT 9
Portions of Marion, Linn and Clackamas County

OREGON STATE SENATE
800 COURT ST NE
SALEM, OR 97301

March 14, 2017

Michael Finley, Chairman
Oregon Fish and Wildlife Commission

Kurt Melcher, Director
Oregon Dept. of Fish and Wildlife

Dear Chairman Finley and Director Melcher,

As requested by Governor Kate Brown in her letter dated February 9, 2017, the ODFW
Commission will scon review its decision to vacate critical portions of the bi-state agreement on
Columbia River fishery reforms. The January 20™ Commission vote, placed Columbia River
fishery management in an unprecedented state of non-cohcurrence between Oregon and
Washington, created outrage in the fishing community, and as | conveyed In my last letter,
jecpardizes continued funding for the reforms in a tough budget session. [ concur with
Governor Brown that the vote created an unacceptable cutcome that will only reignite bitter
battles that Senate Bill 830 sought to resolve,

I've read the letter from Chairman Finley to Chairman Brad Smith in Washington and am
concerned that it may not be consistent with procedural and open meetings requirements for
rulemaking. Beyond these concerns, | believe the proposed approach outlined in the letter still
falls short of the bi-state agreement and SB 830. In good faith, the Washington Commission
adopted a compromise that affirmed the bi-state agreement and did not abandon the
underpinnings the reforms. | hope the Washington Commission will maintain its commitment
to the compromise they adopted and the principles of conservation and economics it is built
upon.

Since my last communication to the agency, | have seen the predicted reaction from angry
constituents in the conservation and sportfishing communities. Additionally, many of my
colleagues in the Senate and House continue hearing from constituents urging them to hold
ODFW accountable through legislative oversight and budget reforms.

Office: 900 Court 5t. NE, Salem, OR 97301 - Phone: {503} 986-1709
District: 101 Fernridge Rd. Stayton, OR 97383 - Phone: (503) 768-4321




I understand that ODFW staff has prepared additional analysis ahead of the March Commission
meeting outlining the ramifications of the potential loss of funding authorized by SB 830 to
implement the reforms. As you know, $4.2 million in general funds and Columbia River
endorsement revenues have baen funding key aspects of the agreement. Page 8 of the Staff
Report summarizes the effects of the loss of SB 830 funding:

“If SB830 funds are eliminated in total, the most direct and immediate effect will be the
reduction in approximately $770IC long term ex-vessel value associated with existing and
enhanced off-channel production funded by these sources. Other reductions and related
consequences include:

s Inability to meet current rule commitment for monitoring commercial mainstem fisheries
in the fall (both gillnet and altemative gears).

e Inability to complete new off-channel site assessments for implementation.

e Reduced recreational monitoring in the lower Columbia and Willamette rivers and
elimination of a new recreational creel program upstream of Bonneville Dam. A key
component of the upstream creel study is to improve estimates of impacts to listed wild
summer steelhead, particularly B-run steethead.

e Reduced statistical rigor of Lower Columbia White Sturgeon population assessments to
estimate abundance and understand population dynamics.”

I believe this is critically important and timely information that the Commission did not fully
consider at its January meeting. I also commend the staff for addressing some of the criticism of
its past economic modeling that assumed zero guided fishing trips on the Columbia River. This
nonsensical assumption reduced the annual economic value of Columbia River recreational
fisheries by at least the $5 million increased value assumed in the updated modeling.

I appreciate this opportunity to provide additional input ahead of the Commission’s meeting in

Corvallis. I hope the Commission will reverse its previous decision and adopt a package that is
consistent with the original reforms and the intent of B 830,

Sincerely,




Amanda Mckenzie

From: Roxann B Borisch on behalf of ODFW Wildlifelnfo
Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2017 1:36 PM

To: Amanda Mckenzie

Subject: ' FW: Gillnet ruling

Amanda

Forwarding this one to you.

Roxie

----- Original Message--—---

From: Terry Whitecotton [mailto:t19whitecotton@gmail.com}
Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2017 9:44 AM

To: ODFW . Wildlifelnfo@state.or.us

Subject: Gilinet ruling

Just want to let the commission know about people not buying new licenses and tags. | know | have not bought anything
for 2017 and don’t plan to. iIf you go back on your word about Gilinets.

| also know of others not buying tags and licenses. And more than just a couple of people. You can keep raising your fees
but if no one buys you get less money.

Please check your records and see how far you are behind in tag sales this year.
Hope your Gillneters will pay the way. Because | know | will not and | know others feel the same,
Thank you for your time,

Terry Whitecotton



Clatsop County

BOO Exchange 8¢, Suile 410 Phone {503) 325-1000
Astoria, Oregon 97103 Fax  [503) 325-8325
www.co.clatsop.or.us

March &, 2017

Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife
4034 Fairview Ir_xdustrial Drive SE
Salem, OR 97302 Divecionrs Ofiice

B

Dear Commissioners:

We urge you to review the enclosed letter from the office of Governor Kate Brown dated February 5,
2017. In that letter Governor Brown correctly explains the great responsibilities of this Commission and
the proper role of her office in relation to matters of management of fish and wildlife, The governor’s
letter which is enclosed explains the important principles behind her reasoning, including the necessity
for independence of Oregon’s system of commission mapagement.

Governor Brown made an important point in the enclosed letter of February 5, 2017. Specifically,
responding to a citizen named “Shane” who had apparently complained to the governor about one or
mote of you, the Governor’s office emphasized your independence and said that: “Whether she agrees or
disagrees with a decision made by a governing board, it would be inappropriate for Governor Brown to
intervene in this process,” referring to Columbia River fisheries issues. Governor Brown had it 100%
correct on Februaty 5, 2017, emphasizing your independent role in the process, free from outside
interference.

The governor’s reasoning was entirely correct: “Boards and commissions are an important part of state-
wide decision-making and are critical to the ongoing success of our state.” We could not agree more and
ate sure that you agree with us! Then the governor correctly said: “Each board and commission is an
independent governing body, responsible for addressing issucs raised by members of the public related
to the board or commission’s respective policy focus.” Governor Brown was correct again, as
Commissioners you constitute an “independent governing body.” Independent, not subservient.
Governor Brown correotly referred this citizen to you as a Commission for further comment and input.
We invite you to share Governor Brown's February 5 letter with other independent commissions and
boards of Qregon because it so accurately defines the proper relationships involved.

The “Oregon way” of commission governance has been to rely upon the good faith, diligence, careful
study, and thoughtful, lengthy consideration of difficult issucs by people like you. You have volunteered
hundreds or thousands of hours of your own time for the public good; that length of time and study is
necessary for proper decisions on difficult issues such as the Columbia River salmon harvest allocation,
the fufure of wolves in Oregon and their relationship with livestock and other game, the proper
ulilization of habitat for bird populations, and the many other tough decisions you make. Each of you
knows, from your own experience, the length of time for study and investigation that is necessary to
make careful decisions. Whether the issue is in agriculture, public utilities, transportation, forestry, land
use, or the many other aspects of civil functions, the “independent commission” model has been a

bedrock foundation of Orggon government.

The laws which govern your commission reinforee the reasoning of Governor Brown’s public




proclamation of your independence. Under ORS 496.090 (6) you as commissioners “shall represent the
public interest.” The law does not make your decisions beholden to or directed by any person, other than
your duty to “the public interest.” Further evidence of your independence is found in the legal
requirement for geographic diversity of your commission; one of you must be from each of Oregon’s
congressional districts under ORS 496.090(4). No one, single peison can reflect such geographic
diversity. And in your appointment the governor “shall consider” such factors as “natural resource
backgrounds such as backgrounds in commereial fishing, recreational fishing, hunting, agriculture,
forestry and conservation,” under ORS 496.090(7). No one, single person can have such diverse
experience.

Speaking of the law, we know that you will continue to manage food fish with respect to your legal
responsibilities to “preserve the economic contribution of the sports and commercial fishing industries”
and to pursue “optimum economic, commercial, recreational, and aesthetic benefits for present and
future generations” under ORS 506.109. We believe that you took to heart the testimony of the
commercial fishermen who appeared before your commission on January 20.

We know from Commissioner Akensor’s very thoughtful written explanations of her decision that you
as a commission understand well the requirements of Senate Bill 830, now ORS 508.980, 1o enhance the
commercial fishery and the communities that depend upon it, and the actions you must take because the
Kitzhaber plan did not perform as expected and hoped in several ways.

Because of your commitment to maintaining the vital independence of Oregon’s Commission’s, we
presume that you will view with concern a moze recent, second letter from Governor Brown. The
Governor’s subsequent letter of February 9 is puzzling as it seemingly contradicts the many valid points
made by the Governor in her letter of February 5. We look forward to an opportunity to sit down with
the governor and explain why your action on January 20 was in full compliance with Oregon law and
why the Washington commission action was not, including why the Washington action will not enhance
hoth fisheries but instead will destroy one of them.

The governor’s letter of February 5 correctly guides your course of action: Hold fast to your
independence and yout personal integrity. That is the “Oregon way.”

We ask you to work with us to support the rural working families along the Lower Columbia River, the
communities that depend upon them, the millions of consumers of Oregon, Washington and other states
that cannot fish for their own salmon yet enjoy the healthful benefits of the world’s best protein. We
represent the fishing families, the employees of the small business that buy and process the fish, and the
cities and counties that need commercial fishing to sustain their social and economic well-being.

‘Thank you for your volunteer efforts on behalf of Oregon’s fishery resources and the hard-working
fishing families and rural communities that depend upon them. We look forward to your continued
support for a viable fishery on the lower Columbia River that provides fish to millions of consumers
who are unable to fish for recreation but still deserve to share in the resource.

Sincerely,

Scott Lee, Chelr
Clatsop County BRd of Commissioner;

Enclosure
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Amanda Mckenzie

From: Amanda Mckenzie

Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2017 2:26 PM
To: Amanda Mckenzie

Subject: FW: Testimony

From: Robert Sudar [mailto:fallcreek734@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2017 9:57 AM

To: Michelle Tate <michelle.l.tate@state.or.us>
Subject: Re: Testimony

Michelle: Here are a couple of op-eds that came out today in local Oregon newspapers that the Commission
should see before Friday, if possible. Perhaps they did receive copies from other sources but I wanted to send
the links, just in case.

Robert Sudar

http://www.oregonlive.com/opinion/index.ssf/2017/03/commission_cotrect in bringing.htmlffincart river_hom
e

http://portlandtribune.com/pt/10-opinion/3 50069-229578-my-view-commission-applauded-for-following-the-~
sclence

On Tue, Mar 14, 2017 at 1:07 PM, Michelle Tate <michelle.l.tate(@state.or.us> wrote:

Hi Robert, your letter will be included in the next group | forward to the Commission today

From: Robert Sudar [mailto:fallcreek734@gmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 11:57 AM

To: Michelle Tate <michelle |.tate@state.or.us>
Subject: Re: Testimony

Michelle: Attached please find the letter 1 want to submit. Hopefully it is arriving in time. Thank you for
your help with this. Let me know if you have any questions or problems with it.  Robert Sudar

On Tue, Mar 14, 2017 at 8:43 AM, Michelle Tate <michelle ltate@state.or.us> wrote:

. Good morning Robert, Can you have it to me by early afternoon? | have a packet of correspondence going out today,
. | this will be the fast distribution before the meeting.

Thanks, Michelle

- ¢ From: Robert Sudar [mailto:falicreek734@gmail.com]
- Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 8:34 AM

| | To: Michelle Tate <michelle.|.tate@state.or.us>
Subject: Testimony

| Ms. Tate: Is it too late to submit written testimony for this week's meeting and get it to the Commissioners
~ in time for them to read it? I had a change in schedule and won't be able to attend in person.




Robert Sudar.  Longview, Wa



Commission correct in bringing back gillnetters (Opinion) | OregonLive.com Page 1 of 2

Commission correct in bringing back gilinetters
(Opinion)

The author says the Oregon Deparment of Fish & Wildiife Commission members made the right decision lift gitnelting limits
on the Columbia River. {Don Ryan/AP Phole)

( { By Guest Columnist
14 Foliow on Twitler

on Mazch 15, 2017 at 7:00 AM

Jon Englund

I had the honor of serving on the Cregon Department of Fish & Wildiife Commission in the past. Members of this independent
commission are required fo follow the faw and "serve the public interest.” It can be difficult and, sometimes, thankless work. That's why
| applaud the commission's January decision to make adjustments to Gov. John Kitzhaber's 2012 Columbia River Fisheries plan.
Mermbers made the right call for all Oregon, but some sport-fishing interests and poiiticians are bullying commissioners to reverse their
position.

This is not a story about fish decline. Over the past five years, adult fall Chinook have logged three of the highest return numbers to
Bonneville Dam since the dam opened in 1938.

Nor is this a story about fish conservation. The Kitzhaber policy has achieved no conservation benefits. |t simply takes harvested fish
away from commercial fishermen and consumers, and provides harvest opportunities for sport fishermen who are financially and
physically able to catch their own fish. As Commissioner Holly Akenson has said, "A dead fish is a dead fish, whether killed by a gill net,
allernative gears, or hook and line recreational fishers. An allocation change itself provides no additionat conservation benefits to
Endangered Species Act listed fish survival."

This is a story about how the Kitzhaber policy that has failed to meet its objectives.

The plan was designed to shift the source of the commercial salmon harvest from the Columbia River's main stem to "select areas”
outside of the channel. in 2012, two-thirds of commercial harvest value came from the main stem and one-third from the "select areas."
The goal was to flip the proportion. But the numbers show the needle has not moved on this split.

Members made the right
call for all Oregon, but

hitp://www.oregonlive.com/opinion/index.ssf/2017/ 03/commission_correct_in bringing.ht... 3/15/2017



Commission correct in bringing back gillnetters (Opinion) | OregonLive.com Page 2 of 2

some SpOft—ﬁShing inte rests Also, the commercial harvest out of main stem is supposed to come from "alternative
gear" (seines) rather than gilinets. But Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife tests of

and poi|t|C|ans are bullymg alternative fishing gears have produced no viable replacement for gitinets. Seines
commissiocners to reverse don’t work economically and pose potentially serious biological risks for endangered

their position. feh
The law implementing the Kitzhaber plan states that one goal is to "enhance the
economic viability of Oregon's recreational and commercial fisheries." It also requires
the commission to take "adaptive management actions” if the "economic, including commercial harvest, or conservation objectives” are
not met, including changing the harvest impact allocations.

Therefore, the commission exercised the "adaptive management" that the Kitzhaber plan and Oregon law required if the plan wasn't
working for aff Columbia River stakeholders. Commission members rejected a staff recommendation that would have given more fish to
recreational fishing from commercial fishing by decreasing gillnet use in the main stem. It approved a rebalance plan that complied with
the legal requirement to "enhance" the economic viability of both fisheries

The commission's decision, called the Enhanced Commerclal Rebalance option, has upset some sport fishing interests that believe
removing gillnets from the Columbia main stem promotes conservation. Some sincerely believe this misconception. For others, it's
pretext to push gilinets - and consumers - off the Columbia main stem. Some groups just do not want to share the resource.

Share your opinion

Submit your essay of 500 words or less o commentary@oregenlive.com. Please include your email and phane number for verification.

This independent commission deserves our thanks. These citizen volunteers are not there to do the bidding of the loudes!t groups or
even a governor, They're supposed to follow the law and fish science. As Gov. Kate Brown's office said in a Feb. 5 letter, each
“commission is an independent governing body" responsible for addressing Issues within its duties. Her office also said, "[[}t would be
inappropriate for the Governor to intervene in this process.”

] agree. Let the commission do its job. That's the Oregon way.

Jon Englund is the chairman of Englund Marine board and a former member of Qregon Fish & Wildlife Commission.

Regstration: on or use of this site constitules acceptance of our User Agreement and Privacy Poflcy

© 2017 Oregon Live LLC. All rights reserved {Aout Us).
The material on this site may not be reproduced, distributed, transmitted, eached or otherwise used, excepl with the prior written permission of
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Oregon Local News - My View: Commission applauded for following the science Page 1 of 2

My View: Commission applauded for following the science

Created on Tuesday, 14 March 2017 | Written by Joan Dulies | %

JW_DISQUS VIEW COMMENTS

A Kitzhaber policy has failed to meet its own goals, so panel 're-balanced’ it.

Serving on one of Oregon's independent commissions is often a thankless job. We owe our thanks to Oregonians

who do so. \

It's not easy when the issues are complex and contentious. They don't get any more complex or contentious than
fish allocation on the Columbia River. That's why I applaud the January decision of the Oregon Fish & Wildlife
Commission and take exception to unfounded eriticism from some politicians and special interests groups.
Commissioners followed the science and Oregon law with respect to both the 2012 Kitzhaber Columbia River plan
and their duties as members of an independent commission.

We're not talking here about addressing fish decline. Thankfully, adult fall Chinook returns to Bonneville Dam
during the past five years have been the highest since the Bonnevilie Dam opened in 1938. Moreover, the 2012
Kitzhaber policy is not about fish conservation, and has achieved none. This plan merely takes harvested fish away
from commercial fishing families who fish for all consumers and gives harvest opportunities to sport fishermen
who can get out on the Columbia to catch their own fish.

A dead fish is a dead fish, if it results from a gill net, alternative gears, or hook-and-line sport fishers.

No, the issue is a Kitzhaber policy that has failed to meet its own goals. It was supposed to flip the commercial
salmon harvest for consumers from the Columbia main stem to off-channel "Select Areas.”

Also, the remaining commercial harvest out of the main stem would, it feasible, come from "alternative
gear” (seines) rather than gillnets, As the then-governor wrote to the commission, he wanted to "advance the
economie vitality of both the commercial and recreational fisheries and attain conservation improvements."

Indeed, the law implementing the Kitzhaber plan, Senate Bill 830 (2013) or ORS 508.980(1)(b), makes plain that
that one goal of the plan is to "enhance the economic viability of Oregon’s recreational and commercial fisheries.”
Tt also requires the commission take "adaptive management actions” if the "economic or consetvation objectives”
are not met. Specifically, these actions include "modifying or halting the schedule and degree of shifts in harvest
and impact allocations.” That's why the prudent commission took the steps it took in January.

ODFW tests of alternative fishing gears found no viable replacement for gillnets. It turned out that the seines put
endangered steelhead at risk. Add to this the fact that the hoped-for two-thirds/one-third shift to the Select Areas
for commercial fishermen never materialized.

In the face of these economic and biological realities, the commission exercised the "adaptive management” that
the Kitzhaber plan and state law itself required if the plan did not work for all Columbia River stakeholders,
including consumers of Columbia River salmon.

It turned down a staff recommendation that would have given more fish to recreational fisheries from commercial
fisheries by reducing gillnet use in the main stem.

Tts rebalance plan complied with the legal requirement to "enhance” the economic viability of both fisheries. In
short, the commission was doing exactly what it's supposed to do. In fact, some current commissioners who voted
for the Kitzhaber plan in 2012 voted for the January 2016 rebalance ("adaptive management").

Now, some sport-fishing interests and a few politicians that want commercial gillnetters and consumers pushed
off the Columbia main stem are attacking the citizen-volunteer commissioners on the Oregon Fish and Wildlife
Comnmission. True, the policy (temporarily) puts Oregon out of sync with Washington's policy. But the policy has
the advantage of following the fish science — you might say, the facts on the river — and Oregon law, It's also a
balanced policy that's in the best interest of all Oregon.

The effort to browbeat this commission into reversing its policy is just wrong. It's not the Oregon way. It's hard to
maintain an independent commission when they are told, in advance, how they are expected to vote, Gov. Kate
Brown's office could not have said it better than it did in Feb. 5 letter outlining the duties of this "independent
governing body" to address the issues before it: "[It would be inappropriate for the Governor to intervene in this

process.”

http:/fwww.pamplinmedia.com/pt/1 0—0pinion/350069—229578-my-VieW—commission—appla... 3/15/2017
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Joan Dukes is a former state senator and member of the Northwest Power and Conservation Council.

dukes@imail seasurf.net ; 503-458-6746.
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ODFW Commission

From: Monty Tidwell <montyjoet1@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 2:42 PM
To: odfw.commission@state.or.us

As a Washington resident angler who has paid for his fishing license every sense I moved here from Oregon
over 12 years ago I was very proud when Washington stuck to there word



ODFW Commission

From: Helena Lankton <Lankton@fergwell.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 6:31 PM

To: odfw.commission@state.or.us

Subject: Fish and Wildlife Commission

Dear Commissioners:

Please continue to support a viable commercial harvest of Columbia River salmon for consumers through the
use of selective and regulated gillnets. I understand that your January 20, 2017 vote would continue the careful
use of this time-tested fishing gear, but that some interests who would deprive consumers of access to this fine
food fish want you to change your mind. Please stand firm on your reasonable decision to permit the highly
regulated gillnet fishery to survive.

Although I now live in Portland, I know firsthand the economic importance of the commercial fishery to the
rural communities on the Columbia River. My grandfather and father operated Barbey Packing Co. for many
years including the years of my youth growing up in Astoria. The jobs and economic opportunity that resulted
from the salmon fishery on the Columbia continue to sustain those rural communities, the fishing families that
provide the consumet's only access to the finest salmon, and the employees who work for the buyers and
processors of that salmon.

Many women and men got their school money and therefore their start to a different life, directly from the
gillnet fishery for salmon. That opportunity should not be lost for the current and future generations because
some hobby fishermen want everything for themselves. My education at Stanford and the education of many,
many other students from Clatsop County was made possible by the gillnet fishery.

For decades [ have heard the refrain of supposed sportsmen who want to eliminate the harvest for consumers.
You should not listen only to the voices that are the loudest or the rudest. Many, many more consumers of
salmon from grocery stores and restaurants exist that those relatively few radical recreationalists who continue
to resist the concept of sharing, As early as 1964, when my father was involved in the founding of Salmon for
All to defeat a state wide ballot initiative to ban gillnet fishing, the special interests have been out to eliminate
consumer harvest. [ cannot ever remember the gillnetters trying to eliminate sports fishing. That alone tells you
something important.

I have heard that some radicals are attacking one of your members personally. That is appalling. And it should
also inform your sense of fairness, decency and responsibility to defend the independence of your own
commission and its members. I know Commissioner Buckmaster from his years of service with me on the board
of trustees of the Columbia River Maritime Museum. I have found Bruce Buckmaster to be a dedicated,
insightful, and responsible servant of the public good and the rural community in which he lives. The attacks on
Commissioner Buckmaster tell you more about the people making them than those attacks tell you about the
correctness of your decisions.

Stand firm in your support of the fishing families of the lower Columbia River and their opportunity to harvest
fish for the consumers with selective, regulated gillnets.

Sincerely yours,

Helena Barbey Lankton



Helena B. Lankton

Executive Vice President

Ferguson Wellman Capital Management

888 SW 5th Ave. | Suite 1200} Portland, OR 97204
Phone (503} 226-1444 | Fax (503) 226-3647
lankton@fergwell.com | www.fergusonwellman.com

Investiment Excellence
Lifelong Relationships

Privacy and Confidentialify

We are committed to profecting your privacy and ask yout not send any sensitive non-public information such as account or social
security numbers through email,

This email, together with any attachments, is confidential and intended for the named recipient(s) only. If you have received this email
by mistake, please inform the sender as soon as possible and delete the message and any copies of this message Jrom your computer.

Notice: All electronic correspondence to/from Ferguson Wellman is subject to monitoring, archival and review by compliance
personnel.



ODFW Commission

From: Dick & Lanea Teeny <diteeny@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 8:29 PM

To: odfw.commission@state.or.us

Subject: honor

please keep your promise to get the nets out of the columbia main stream,thankyou richard teeny voter and
oregon lax payer



ODFW Commission

From: Jim Smith <JSmith@pacseafood.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2017 9:53 AM
To: odfw.commission@state.or.us
Subject: Thank you letter

Attachments: SCLK218017031510030.pdf

Jim Smith

Pacific Seafood Company

Jakes Division Manager

Pacific Seafood — 16797 SE 130th Avenue | Clackamas OR 97015
t: 503-905-4518 | f: 503-905-4254

ismith@pacseafood.com

Facebook | Twitter

Discover our Pacific Sustainable Seafood brand here
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